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A publication of 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF LUDINGTON  
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www.ludingtonumc.org             Believers seeking and sharing the character of Christ 

 
(January 20-31 events are listed on 
the next page).  
 
3,10,17,24 Praise Band Rehearsal 8:00 
am, Adult Bible Studies 8:15 am, Contem-
porary Worship & Sunday School 9:30 
am, Traditional Worship 11:00 am 
4,11,18,25 Flower Ministry 10:00 am 
5,12,19,26 Intercessory Prayer 9:30 am, 
òMade to Craveó 3:00 pm, Bell Choir 
Rehearsal 5:00 pm 
5 Trustees 7:00 pm 

6,13,20,27 Rug Ladies 9:00 am,  
Catered Meal  6:00 pm, Pastorõs Bible 
Study 7:04 pm 
7,14,21,28 Menõs Emmaus 7:30 am, 

Womenõs Emmaus 1:00 pm, Chancel 
Choir 7:00 pm, Praise Choir 8:00 
10 Reel to Real 12:30 pm 

11 Grief Group 4:00 pm, Evangelism 
Committee 6:00 pm 
12Staff-Pastor-Parish 7:00 pm 
14 Finance Committee 5:00 pm 
19 We do Community Table 4:30 pm 
20 Worship Committee 11:00 am 
26 Administrative Board 6:30 pm 
 
Legacy and United Methodist Women meet-
ing announcements are inside this newsletter. 

 

 
A Wee Christmas Program  

 
December 9, 2018  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For more photos, see our web-
site and click on Pictures 18, 
Wee Christmas Program. 
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January 20-31, 2019  
Church Activities 

 

20,27 Praise Band Rehearsal 8:00 am, Adult Bible Studies 
8:15 am, Contemporary Worship & Sunday School 9:30 am, 
Traditional Worship 11:00 am 
20 Nursing Home Worship 
21 Flower Ministry 10 am 
22,29 Intercessory Prayer 9:30 am, òMade to Craveó 3:00 
pm, Bell Choir Rehearsal 5:00 pm 
22Administrative Board 6:30 pm 
23,30 Rug Ladies 9:00 am, Catered Meal 6:00 pm, Pastorõs 
Bible Study 7:04 
27 Legacy Soup Luncheon 10:30-12:30, Dementia Seminar 
2:00 pm 
29 Christian Education Meeting 6:30 pm 
24,31 Menõs Emmaus 7:30 am, Womenõs Emmaus 1:00 pm, 
Chancel Choir 7:00 pm, Praise Choir 8:00 

 
 
 

 
 
 

In Our Church 
 
 
 

January 
 

21,23,25,28,30 Womenõs Closed AA 10:00 am 
21,22,28,29 Cub Dens 5:30-7:30 pm  
31 Mediation 11:00 am 
 
 

February 

 
1,4,6,8,11,13,15,18,20,22,25,27 Womenõs Closed AA 
10:00 am 
1 Cub Scout Camp-In begins 4:00 pm 
2 Cub Scout Camp-In ends late morning 
2 Emmaus Gathering/Potluck 4:30-9:30 pm 
4,5,11,12,18,19,25,26 Cub Dens 5:30-7:30 pm  
9 Cub Scout Blue & Gold Banquet 3:00 pm 
13 AFFEW Board 7:00 pm  
14 Emmaus Board 6:00 pm 
28 HELP Soup Supper 5:00-7:00 pm 
 
 

 
We continue to serve coffee and cookies from 
9:30 to 11:00 each Sunday in the narthex.  Please 
see the schedule on the front page for Wednes-

day evening activities. 
~ ~ ~  

 
Got a New Yearõs plan for renewed health and well-
ness? Well, youõre in luck. Starting 
January 15, 2019 SK Osborn will 
facilitate a six-part series and Bible 

study entitled Made to Crave - 

Satisfying Your Deepest Desire 

with God, Not Food.  
   Based on the series by Lysa 
Terkeurst, a bestselling Christian author and womenõs 
Bible study leader, it is a journey to help everyday 
women live an exceptional life of adventure, wisdom 
and victory in Christ. 
   Class is limited to 12 participants and each partici-
pant will be responsible for obtaining the book Made 
to Crave and the companion 60-day devotional. Time is 
3 to 5 pm starting Tuesday, January 15 in the church 
library. Call SK Osborn at 231-425-3773 or 360-620-
6987 for more information. 
 

~ ~ ~  
 

Womenõs Spring Bible Study begins Thursday, 
March 7 at 10 am in the Sunday School 5th grade class 
room. We will be completing the 2nd half of our study 
of Matthew which we began last fall. We will begin 
with Matthew Chapters16-17 and complete our study 
April 25, the week following Easter.  
 Any new women that would like to join us are wel-
come; I just need to know about ordering more 
books. I will have a sign-up sheet in the office. If you 
have any questions, you may contact Lynne Gohn 
@843-4746.  

~ ~ ~  
 

 

                 Legacy  

 
 
January 27 Soup Luncheon, serving 10:30-12:30 
February 3 Fun in the Snow 4:00-6:00 pm 
February 10 Double JJ Resort (tentative) 
February 17 Legacy Room 4:00-6:00 pm 
February 22 Sleepover at Church 
February 24 No Legacy 
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Dear Friends, 
 

We pray that you will experience a most 
joyous new year in 2019, and that you 
will experience many opportunities to 
make memories and strengthen relation-
ships. Laura and I wish to thank you all 

for your Christmas and holiday wishes, cards and gifts. 
Thank you to all of those who shared our Church Commu-
nityõs Christmas dinner and fellowship this year; we enjoyed 
the entire day with you. One of our favorite Christmas mo-
ments this year was when we opened and read together a 

card from one of you. It reads: òEvery time a hand 

reaches out to help another¦ that is Christmas. Every 

time someone puts conflict aside and strives for under-

standing¦ that is Christmas. Every time people forget 

their differences and realize their love for each other¦ 

that is Christmas. May this Christmas bring our world 

closer to a spirit of caring, closer to the blessing of 

peace.µ  We can only add to this, òAmen.ó 
 
There is much I wish to share with you in this missive, 
some an attempt to clarify some issues that have come up, 
others to keep you informed about issues that may affect 
the ministry here in Ludington. I (we) understand that there 
has been some question about the grief work that I (we) 
have been doing here for the past six years, and that Laura 
and I are currently providing in the community. Laura has 
been doing grief support for over 20 years in Hospice care 
and has trained extensively with Dr. Alan Wolfelt, graduat-
ing from the Center of Loss and Transition in Fort Collins, 
Colorado. She is one of a handful of Certified Thanatolo-
gists in the nation through the National Association for 
Death, Education and Counseling (ADEC), a member over 
the last 10 years. She is one of the best grief educator/
companions I have ever met and is very qualified to lead in 
the work she does. In fact, she currently holds the same CT 
that Dr. Wolfelt holds, and we are very blessed to have her 
here to assist those experiencing loss and transition. I have 
studied both with Dr. Wolfelt and Lauraõs undergraduate 
mentorship and have a BA in Family Life Education. My 
independent study was on the effects of grief within the 
context of the faith community. I have taken multiple 
courses in counseling, as well as training in Family Systems 
Theory. Our work is valid, and if I might say, effective. We 
do not counsel; we companion, listen and support. If any of 
you have any questions about this grief work/ministry, 
please contact us. 
 
And, as I address the defining of grief support, we would 
both like to extend our sincere gratitude for all the support 
we have received in light of the losses we have experienced 
during the holiday time, especially as it relates to Lauraõs 
older sister and brother.  She constantly reminds me ònot to 
take any day for granted and to stop and smell the roses along lifeõs 
roadéfor none of us knows when our time will come!ó 
 

 
I would also like to bring to the surface a couple issues that 

have been shared with me lately. There is concern that our 

programming and ministries are all focused on the ògray-

hairsó, and that there is a need to develop programs that 

would attract younger people to our aging church. Any ide-

as or volunteers to lead in addressing this need would be 

greatly appreciated. If so, please talk to Dan Sleeman, any 

member of the Staff-Pastor-Parish Relations Committee 

(SPPRC) or me. The other issue is similar yet very different: 

how do we find a way and means to create a sustainable 

budget without continually asking those with limited re-

sources to give more? There are several ideas that have 

been suggested, but all them will require much investigation 

and discernment. One factor that is not yet made clear is 

what, if anything, will change for us after General Confer-

ence is held in February. Watch for more details as they are 

presented to us. 

We will have a new District Superintendent in July. Rev. 
Jodi Flessner will begin then, and I wish to welcome her, as 
well as thanking Rev. Anita Hahn for having enough confi-
dence in me as she and her colleagues brought me here to 
Ludington. Let us thank Rev. Hahn for her faithful leader-
ship as she continues her ministry elsewhere. 
 
Finally, for this monthõs letter, I wish to announce to the 
congregation that I have informed the SPPRC, Worship 
Committee and the Administrative Board of my intention 
to retire from active full-time ministry in July of 2021. This 
gives us about a year and a half to prepare the congregation 
for new pastoral leadership and to discern what type of pas-
tor you wish to come to serve here. What needs have not 
been met, what are we doing well, how do we see ourselves 
in relationship to the community of Ludington? This infor-
mation may be shared with those who may have interest in 
coming back to the community after leaving for a time. It is 
my intention to spend the next year and a half celebrating 
the tools and talents we have here in the congregation, and 
to thank all of you for your support while I have served 
here. As I close, my next letter will go out to Bishop Bard 
and the Appointive Cabinet that they might begin the pro-
cess of looking at the needs of this wonderful congregation.   
   
   
 Blessings to all, in the joy of the Lord!
   
  Pastor Dennis Bromley 
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Where would we be without our 
faithful, friendly office volunteers? 
Be sure to thank them when you 
see them!  
Front row: Laurie McKinven-
Copus, Dona Gottwald, Jane Clark,  
Marjorie Carlsonõs twin (guest),  
Marjorie Carlson, Nancy Isham, 
Allan Carlson. 
Back row: Doug Patterson (guest), 
Laura Ruhle, Marcie Anderson, 
Linda Osborn, Karen Genson, 
Monica Stewart, Judy Hill, Edna 
Nelson, Will Nelson, Judy Down-
ing 
Missing: Suzanne Dietel, Maralee 
McCumber, Elaine Beach, Karen 
OõBrien, Sharon Alexander, Lee 
Harrington, Pat Bos, Phyllis Larsen, 
Marian Riffle, Susan Hodde, Lo-
raine Abrahamson, Joan Nelson, 
Ramona Myers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL!  
Itõs time to get started!  We need lots of artists and items this time!  Extra  large boxes for staging the inside of a 
space ship!  Lots of bright color paints to paint them!  Wood supports to hold them up!  And the people who will 
do it!  Lava lamps to set around!  A round vacuum cleaner to turn into a robot!  And endless other fun 
things.  Each year the ideas keep getting better!  And we need to have a meeting soon with LOTS of helpers as 
soon as possible!  It took 50 of us last year and we really didnõt have enough help!  Please give me a call asap and 
let me know you are willing (and when and how you are able).  Britney said she canõt lead us this year in the music 
for the kids.  Replacing her would be impossible, but surely we have someone who can bring their own talent to 
lead us in that wonderful upbeat music?  Let me hear from you soon.  Thank you and God bless you!   Rev. Judy 
Downing, Christian Education Director  843-8340  
 

~ ~ ~  
 
 
Many Michigan Area United Methodist Camping locations are looking for summer staff and volunteers to join 
the ministry team.  You can apply now for summer jobs online at www.umcamping.org/jobs.  Short term and all 
season volunteers are needed, too! Why stay at home when you could be at camp? 
 
Family Camp is available at Lake Michigan, Lakeview and Myers Lake Campgrounds May 1 ð 22: buy one regis-
tration and get one half off!  Make your reservations at campgroundregistrations@umcamping.org or call (989) 272
-1116 before March 1 to take advantage of this great deal. 

http://www.umcamping.org/jobs
mailto:campgroundregistrations@umcamping.org

